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	No NLPNA Meeting in November – see you at the polls!

	Should NLPNA Provide Letters of Support?

The NLPNA is sometimes asked to advocate on community issues. In recent years, there’s been a reluctance to do so, due to concerns that we couldn't get adequate community input prior to making a decision. In general, the NLPNA has not taken a position unless the issue was specific to the NLPNA area and there was clear consensus.

We have recently been approached by Joseph Fengler, the Chair of ANC 6A. He has asked to attend an NLPNA meeting in the near future to present the ANC's proposed minimum standard for voluntary agreements with stores selling alcoholic beverages. He will be asking for a letter of support.

Of course, he will be welcome to present the proposal; it is certainly a topic of interest. However, the issue remains, whether or not the NLPNA should be prepared to take a posi-tion, in support or in opposition.

If you have ideas you would like to share as to whether or not the NLPNA should take positions on such issues, please bring them to a future NLPNA meeting or drop a note in the mailbox at 1330 North Carolina Ave.

Holiday Celebration

Again this year, the December NLPNA meeting (Monday the 5th) will feature “pot luck” snacks and sweets. Mark your calendars and plan to celebrate the winter holiday season with your neighbors. Children will be particularly welcome.
	Warm Hands, Warm Hearts
The Northeast branch library (7th St. and Maryland Ave., NE) is asking for donations of new, or nearly new, hats, headbands, scarves, gloves, and mittens to share with children at area homeless shelters. Items may be hand-made or purchased. The drive will continue through March. For more information, contact Michelle Jackson, 698-3299.

Buy Your Entertainment Book Now
For years, Entertainment books have sold for $35. This year the price of the books is reduced to $25! NLPNA gets to keep $5 from every book sold; last year, NLPNA raised over $200 this way.

The 2005 Entertainment books contain all the same great savings that they have in the past. You can get two-for-one savings at restaur-ants on Capitol Hill like America Union Station, Café Berlin, Thunder Grill, and White Tiger.  The book allows you to purchase $6 discount admission tickets to AMC and United Artists theaters. There are also coupons to save $5 off a $50 grocery purchase at Safeway (a total of $20 in savings). The book pays for itself in no time.

If you’d like to buy a book (or can help sell books), call Suzanne at 547-2477.

Buzz Distribution

Distributors are needed for the 1200 block of E Street, the 400 and 500 blocks of 11th Street, and the 300 block of 14th Place. Call Elizabeth, 543-3512, to volunteer.
	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· No NLPNA meeting in November!  (election day)
· PSA 103 meeting, second Wed. (Nov. 10), 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE.

· ANC 6A meeting, second Thurs. (Nov. 11), 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE. For more information about ANC 6A meetings, check the community calendar page at www.anc6a.org.

· Maury ES Bazaar/Flea Market, Sat., Nov. 13, 11a.m.-3 p.m., on playground behind school, enter from 200 block of 13th St. Food clothes, gift items. To rent a table or donate items call Ms. Duckett 698-3838.

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (Dec. 5), 7:30 p.m., Lane Memorial CME Church, corner of 14th and C St. NE. Share holiday cheer with your neighbors.

· The Buzz is available on www.voiceofthehill.com and www.anc6a.org.

· The Buzz editorial staff can be reached at 543-3512. Articles on topics of interest in the NLP area are very welcome.
Many thanks to the generous community members who donated school supplies for Maury and Miner E.S. We received pencils, pens, markers, paper, binders, and much more, including over 40 backpacks! Both schools will gladly accept additional contributions at any point during the school year.

	Good Neighbor at Kingsman Field

by Michael Herman

Just a year ago, Kingsman Field (1300 block of D St. NE) was closed for a major renovation. What a change twelve months have made! The field is in constant use by local children of all ages, by students at the Sasha Bruce and Options charter schools just next door, and by the many residents surrounding the area. So much activity from early morning well into the evening takes a toll on the cleanliness of the field.

Many contribute to the upkeep of the field, but the lead is certainly taken by Gregory Walton. Always quick with a greeting and a smile — and a personalized one at that, since once Gregory learns your name, he never forgets — you can’t help but have a good day. On virtually a daily basis, Gregory and his faithful dogs, Smokey and Tiger, visit Kingsman field in the early morning and in the late evening to collect the trash that others leave behind.  There are fast food containers, bottles, cans, school papers, pencils, pens, dog “indiscretions,” deflated basketballs, discarded t-shirts.... The list could go on and on. Once, someone left behind a 1/2 bushel of crab carcasses! All of this and more has been collected by Gregory and taken elsewhere for disposal.

Unfortunately, trash receptacles were never installed on either Kingsman Field or basketball court, both DC city properties. Neither are there any trash receptacles on the private property of the Kingsman building’s two charter schools.

Let’s take this opportunity to ask everyone to help keep Kingsman Field as clean as possible. It seems magically free of refuse and debris, but it’s not magic at work here. So let us also give a hearty round of applause to Gregory Walton, and to his admirable spirit of volunteerism for the upkeep of Kingsman Field. Gregory, we are all very fortunate to have you as our neighbor! 
	Lovejoy Park 

by Anne Montgomery, President, Friends of Lovejoy Park

The verdict is in, and it’s unan-imous –  the future Lovejoy Park will be gorgeous. See for yourself – by going to www.anc6a.org and finding “Friends of Lovejoy Park” under “Organizations.”

The drawings were unveiled at the October NLPNA meeting by local design firm principal Kurt von Sternberg of Lee & Associates and Maryse Beliveau, Chief of Natural Resources at the Department of Parks and Recreation.  

Residents voted in unanimous support of the choices for trees and plants (all native), park benches, water fountains, lighting, elements of a playground for children ages 2-5, and the layout of a community garden with 18 raised plots. 

The park’s design also includes an area for a sculpture commem-orating the life of Elijah Lovejoy, a 19th century abolitionist for whom the lofts and park (at 12th and D streets) are named. The sculpture will be the result of a design competition that will be headed by local resident Al Masino. To help out on this, call Al at 633-2740.

During the next three months, we’ll need to encourage the city to make good on a promise to provide the funds to build the park. At press time, figures were not yet available, but back-of-the-envelope guesstimates have placed the cost of construction upwards of $250,000.

Friends of Lovejoy Park has raised over $31,000 including a grant from ANC 6A, a $20,000 grant from the loft developer, Winter Properties, and generous donations from the community.  However, the bulk of these funds will be saved to help maintain the park in years to come, at the request of Parks and Rec.

We’ll need your support and enthusiasm to carry the project forward. More about that in a future issue of The Buzz….
	Walk-to-School Day

Lincoln Park was the host of an amazing Walk-to-School Day on October 6! International Walk-to-School Day promotes the health and environmental benefits that families get by walking to school. Almost 30 percent fewer children walk to school today than did a generation ago. U.S. Secretary of Education Rod Paige, DC Public Schools Superintendent Clifford Janey, and District 3 School Board Member Tommy Wells addressed the over 450 students, teachers, administrat-ors, and parents who came to Lincoln Park for Walk-to-School Day. There was lots of excitement when the Hine Junior High School Marching Band and the Stuart-Hobson cheerleaders performed for the crowd! The Capitol Hill Community Foundation provided funds to support the event.

This year’s Walk-to-School Day was significant for Capitol Hill because it was the first time that Peabody, Watkins, Stuart Hobson, Payne, Maury, and Tyler participat-ed together in recognizing Walk-to-School Day. In 2001, only Watkins participated. Last year, Peabody and Stuart Hobson joined in the event, and this year an effort was made to reach out to more schools on Capitol Hill.  

Linda Staheli, a Capitol Hill Cluster School parent, chaired Walk-to-School Day. Linda is planning to follow up on sugges-tions she received for making walking safer on Capitol Hill. Her goal is for Walk-to-School Day to have a lasting impact on both increasing walking and making Capitol Hill a safer place to walk.  If you have ideas for improving the walking conditions on Capitol Hill, contact Linda, lstaheli@verizon.net.
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